CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
FEBRUARY 23, 2016
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Rita Selby, Jim O’Leary, Pat Rose, Donna Bosworth, Jim McLellan, and Walter Richardson.
The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Rita Selby made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.
1) CHOIR
Father Lemlin reported that the problem with the microphones had been resolved.  There are ongoing rehearsals for the music program for Holy Week and Easter.
2) GRANDMA’S ATTIC
Rita Selby reported that from January 4th through Saturday February 20th 370 people had been served.  Father Lemlin noted that there are two new supervisors and that there will be an invitation in the church bulletin for those who desire to help at Grandma’s Attic.
3) MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that volunteers had been contacted and that there will be a meeting on March 9th to go over everything.  Rochs Produce and Rochs Market have been contacted regarding donations.  The boy scouts are now available to help.
4) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin noted that faith formation is moving along with only five weeks left.  Confirmation will be on April 9th and First Communion on May 1st.
5) SCOUTS
Jim McLellan reported that the boy scouts and cub scouts are doing well.  The cub scouts have a blue and gold dinner on February 23rd.  The scouts will be attending Mass on February 28th.  A boy scout court of honor is in the planning stages.
6) BAPTISM
Father Lemlin reported that there will be a couple of baptisms coming up.
7) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Jim O’Leary reported that the capital campaign has raised $338,000 .  There is a balance of $1400 owed by four donors.
8) FINANCE
Father Lemlin noted that the financial condition of the church is sound.  The weekend collections are averaging $3500 and have not fallen off since the increased giving campaign.
9) PROJECTS
Father Lemlin noted that the chairlifts have been installed.  It will probably take a little time for people to get acclimated to them.  There will be a meeting with an engineer to begin the planning process for the air conditioning in the church proper.  This should provide an idea of options and cost.  It is possible that the project can go out to bid in March.  It will be necessary to review the status of the flat roofs on the church building.  When snow builds up there is leaking.
10) REGIONAL COMMITTEE
Father Lemlin reported that Christ the King Church submitted a summary that was requested by the Diocese Planning Committee.  Each of the 10 churches in the West Warwick / Coventry Region were asked to provide the summary to assist the Planning Committee.  Father Lemlin noted that the regional meetings are ongoing and that there have been two to date.  The members of the regional committee from Christ the King are Diane Cyr, Mike Bosworth and John Lamphier.  The Diocese Planning Committee will be meeting on February 27th.
The next meeting will be April 5th.
There being no further business Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.
